
Good afternoon. Your 11th grade student will be taking the PSAT/NMSQT Test next week either 
Wednesday or Thursday. 
  
     Last Names        A - La        Wednesday, October 25th 
 
  Last Names        Le - Z         Thursday, October 26th 
 
On their testing day, your student will report directly to the main gym instead of first hour. 
Testing will begin promptly at 7:30am and should be finished no later than 11:00am. After 
testing, your student will have lunch and then return to their normal classes for the rest of the 
day.  
 
Please remind your student that cellphones, smart watches, and air pods will NOT be allowed 
during testing. These are considered prohibited devices, and their scores will be invalidated if 
they are found to have these during testing. 
 
If your student would like to access a test preview or complete a full-length practice test, they 
can do so using the testing ticket they received during the Digital Readiness Check last week. 
Since testing will be completely digital, the test preview will give your student an idea of the 
types of questions to expect during testing. 
 
Below you will find the PSAT/NMSQT Student Guide with more information about the 
PSAT/NMSQT, how to access the test preview and the full-length practice test, and information 
about the National Merit Scholarship.  
 
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/media/pdf/psat-nmsqt-student-guide.pdf 
 
If you have any questions about testing, please contact either Mark Prebay or Jennifer Fisher. 
 
Thank you. 
 

 

https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/media/pdf/psat-nmsqt-student-guide.pdf

